

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: <u>bsp@scouts.org.ph</u> Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 20 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

21 December 2022

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Number

84

Series 2022

TO

National Office Directors, Regional Scout Directors,

Council Scout Executives, Officers-In-Charge and Others

Concerned

SUBJECT

RETENTION OF FORTY PESOS (P40.00) AS SHARE OF THE

LOCAL COUNCILS FROM THE MEMBERSHIP FEES

COLLECTED FROM EACH SCOUT REGISTRANT BEGINNING

JANUARY 1, 2023 UNTIL DECEMBER 31, 2023

- 1. In line with the BSP National President's Eight-Point Key Performance for the Boy Scouts of the Philippines which highlights the necessity of providing institutional support to Local Councils as part of the COVID-19 pandemic recovery measures, the Executive Committee (ExCom) of the National Executive Board, through ExCom Resolution No. 07, series of 2021, unanimously approved the granting of full retention of the Scout membership fee of Fifty Pesos (₱50.00) for a period of two (2) years retroactively effected beginning January 1, 2021 until December 31, 2022.
- 2. Since most of the Local Councils are still recovering from financial instability brought about by the adverse economic impact of the COVID-19 pandemic, the National Executive Board, in its meeting on November 25, 2022, adopted and approved the recommendation of the Operations Committee of the NEB the retention of Forty Pesos (P40.00) out of the P50.00 membership fee of each Scout registrant effective January 1, 2023 until December 31, 2023 pursuant to NEB Resolution No. 55, series of 2022.
- Accordingly, the share of the National Office of Ten Pesos (₱10.00) out of the ₱50.00
 membership fee of each Scout registrant shall be remitted to the National Office through
 bank deposit.
- 4. Local Councils shall continue to remit to the National Office the share of the latter from the membership fees collected from Adult registrants following the existing sharing scheme between the Local Councils and National Office.

5. For information, guidance and appropriate action.

DIOSDADO M. SAN ANTONIO

Officer In Charge

Office of the Secretary General